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September 30, 2019

Mr. Michael P. Hanlon, City Clerk
City of Allentown
435 West Hamilton Street
Allentown, PA 18101

RE: Street Vacation Request - American Parkway Right-of-Way

Dear Mr. Hanlon:

The Lehigh Valley Planning Commission has reviewed the following proposed street vacation:

- American Parkway Right-of-Way - vacation of 3,849.23 square feet beginning at a
concrete monument located along the newly established eastern legal right-of-way of
an existing public roadway, locally known as American Parkway, said point being
located atthe American Parkway centerline station 110+01.17, offset 70.25 feet right

This proposed street vacation is consistent with and supported by a recently-submitted Better
Utilizing lnvestments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Grant application to fund multimodal
improvements along the Allentown Lehigh River waterfront.

The vacation of this right-of-way will not impact or be impacted by any highway, bridge, or
transit projects contained within the 2019 Transportation lmprovement Program.

Thank you for forwarding the proposal for review. Please feel free to call me if you have any
questions.

Sincerely

4¡".^J.--¡

Michael Donchez
Senior Transportation Planner


